
NOTES 

The Chauvenet Prize for 1941-1943 has been awarded by the 
Mathematical Association of America to Professor R. H. Cameron of 
the Massachusetts Institute of Technology. 

Professor A. E. Johns of McMaster University has been elected 
president of the Royal Astronomical Society of Canada. Professor 
J. W. Campbell of the University of Alberta has been elected vice 
president. 

Dr. Harry Pollard has received from the American Telephone and 
Telegraph Company one of the five Frank B. Jewett fellowships for 
research in the physical sciences. 

Dr. N. A. Hall has been appointed mechanical engineer in charge 
of thermodynamic analysis for the Research Division of the United 
Aircraft Corporation. 

Professor W. H. Hill of Kansas State Teachers College of Pitts­
burg, Kansas, has retired. 

Assistant Professor J. E. Ikenberry of Franklin and Marshall 
College has been appointed to a professorship at Madison College, 
Harrisonburg, Virginia. 

Assistant Professor E. R. Lorch of Columbia University has been 
promoted to an associate professorship. 

Associate Professor G. E. Moore of the University of Illinois has 
been appointed assistant dean of liberal arts and sciences. 

Mr. S. T. Parker of the University of Louisville has been promoted 
to an assistant professorship. 

Associate Professor George Polya of Stanford University has been 
appointed to a visiting professorship at the University of California 
at Berkeley. 

Dr. R. D. Specht of the University of Florida has been appointed 
to an assistant professorship at the University of Wisconsin. 

Assistant Professor B. C. Wong of the University of California has 
retired. 

The following appointments to instructorships are announced: 
Polytechnic Institute of Brooklyn: Mr. M. J. Forray; University of 
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